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2017; July 24, 2017; July 17, 2017; June 24, 2017; June 19, 2017; June 13, 2017; May 28, 2017; 
May 21, 2017; May 15, 2017; May 7, 2017; April 30, 2017; March 26, 2017; and March 19, 
2017.  Please note that this is not an exhaustive list, and we are still reviewing other works on 
your website.  We may notify you of further works after that review is complete. 

Your use of Pepe the Frog in connection with your promotion of hate is unauthorized and 
unacceptable.  Pepe is a peaceful frog who represents togetherness and fun—not hate.      

Matt Furie created Pepe the Frog.  Your use of Pepe the Frog without Mr. Furie’s permission 
constitutes copyright infringement in violation of the Copyright Act, 17 U.S.C. § 101 et seq.  We 
request that you immediately stop using or distributing any images of Pepe the Frog.  
Specifically, effective immediately, cease and desist from: (1) using any image of Pepe in 
connection with altright.com; and (2) distributing any image of Pepe in any form, including 
through altright.com.  Please confirm that you have complied with this cease-and-desist request 
within 5 days of receipt.   

In addition, under U.S. copyright law, Mr. Furie is entitled to damages for your infringement.  
After we have received confirmation that you have ceased infringement, we will contact you to 
discuss what additional information we need from you to calculate the appropriate amount of 
damages. 

Please be advised that, if we do not receive confirmation that you have complied in full with this 
request, we reserve the right to bring an action against you to permanently enjoin you from using 
Pepe the Frog, to obtain statutory damages, actual damages, unlawful profits, and attorney’s fees 
and costs, and to seek all other remedies available under applicable Federal and state laws.   

We strongly advise you to seek legal representation in connection with this matter.  I look 
forward to a prompt response from you or your counsel. 

Very truly yours, 

 
Louis W. Tompros 
 
 
 


